
 

 

2025 Contribution Envelopes:   The contribution envelopes are 
placed in alphabetical order on a table at the back of the narthex.  
If you cannot find yours, contact Amy in the office at 989-872-
2770. 
 
2024 Givings:  The last giving opportunity for 2024 will be De-
cember 29th.  New Year's Eve tithes will be counted with the of-
ferings collected on Sunday, January 5th. 
 
2025 Altar Flowers:  The flower chart has been posted on the 
hallway bulletin board.  Sign up to place arrangements on the 
altar or a bouquet on the stand for any special or non special oc-
casion. The arrangements may be purchased at Flowers by Grace.  
She has our empty vases at her shop, and will fill them and de-
liver the flowers to church on Saturday.  There are vases in the 
cabinet in the hallway if you prefer to make your own arrange-
ments.   
 
Greeters:  We are looking for individuals who are willing to greet 
everyone as they enter the sanctuary for worship. Your warm wel-
come will help create a friendly and inviting atmosphere for all 
who attend. If you're interested in serving in this important role, 
please sign up on the bulletin board in the hallway.  
 
Our services will not be cancelled for bad weather this winter, 
but if you unable to get to church, we livestream our 9:30 service  
on Good Shepherd’s facebook page.  The bulletin and scripture 
readings are posted on our website: goodshepherdcasscity.com 
 
The Lutheran Hour:  Lutheran Hour speaker Rev. Dr. Michael 
Zeigler will speak on this week’s theme “Sorrow Welcomed Here”.  
The church welcomes people, but does it also welcome their 
problems?  Dr. Michael Zeigler says the church should be a place 
that makes room for both joy and sorrow.  The sermon is based 
on Zephaniah 3:14-20.  Listen on WLEW 1340AM Sunday at 11:10 
am, or listen through The Lutheran Hour website: lutheran-

 

 

Attention Everyone Using The Kitchen:   During the winter 
months we have issues with ants and rodents.  If you are working 
with any food items in the kitchen, please clean up the counter 
top and do not leave dirty dishes or silverware in the sink.  Thank 
you! 
 
Christmas Cards:  Please stop at the table at the back of the nar-
thex and sign the Christmas cards we are sending to those mem-
bers who are unable to join us for worship. 
 
Serving Schedules:  Look on the narthex table for Usher, Aco-
lyte, Elder, Communion Assistant and Service Assistant schedules 
for the beginning of 2025.  If you would like to receive a copy via 
email, call the office at 872-2770. 

Today in the fellowship hall 
 

Come and pick out a variety of delicious home-
made cookies immediately following worship. 

 
A freewill offering will go toward   

projects and missions sponsored by Women’s Ministry. 


